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Reading 1 
 
Responsorial Psalm 
 
Reading II 
 
Gospel  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                   FOOD FOR THE WEEK 
 
Ezekiel 17.22-24 
 
 Lord, it is good to give thanks to you. 
 
2. Corinthians 5.6-10 
 
Mark 4.26-34 
 
Perhaps this parable of the seed tells us that Jesus has scattered  the seed, 
the word, and though it may seem to us that nothing dramatic may seem to 
be happening, growth is taking place. The rest of the “harvest”, happens in 
God’s good time, not in ours. 
 
Does this bring to mind any frustrations I feel, with myself or others? Can I 
speak with the Lord about this? 
 

 
MASSES 

Saturday June 23, 2012 St. Malachy @ 
7:00 p.m. 

• Douglas Butler by Virginia, Lorraine, Vivian & Doris Butler 

• All Souls especially the most forgotten by a Pilgrim to the 
Pilgrimage 

• All Parishioners of St.  Malachy & OLV 

Sunday June 24, 2012 OLV @  
9:00 a.m. • Terry Charbonneau (27th ann.) & Jerome Brule (5th ann.) 

by Nicole Charbonneau 

• Joseph Delcourt (35th ann.) by Diane Delcourt 

• Lena McFaul & Tilley Maloney by Hugh McFaul 

• Earl Cameron(22 ann) by the family  
 
 HAPPY  FATHERS’ DAY  to all the Fathers on this their special day and remember them in your prayers.  
 

“Des chemins qui marchent” 
 
To prepare for its 50th Anniversary in 2013, the Gatineau Diocese organized a 
trilogy of walking pilgrimages along the three major rivers of the diocese: the 
Petite Nation River in 2011; the Gatineau River in 2013; and the recently 
completed pilgrimage in the Lièvre. 
 
Over 200 pilgrims took part in this pilgrimage which began on Sunday, May 27th 
with a mass at the Notre-Dame-des-Neiges church in Masson after which the 

pilgrims walked to Buckingham, stopping at Our Lady of Victory church for a lunch break.   
 
Over the next few days, pilgrims were seen walking along the roads in the Lièvre Valley: along Donaldson 
Road walking to Perkins; to St-Pierre de Wakefield; to Poltimore, Val-des-Bois, Notre-Dame-de-la Salette, 
Lac Argile, Angers and from Champboisé to Mayo on Friday, June 1st.   
Volunteers at both our parishes welcomed the pilgrims as they arrived, basically to rest while eating their 

 



lunches, use the rest room, but also to visit our churches and the shrine in Mayo.  Coffee, tea, water and 
refreshments were available in the church hall at OLV, although many participants preferred to sit on the front 
lawn while eating their lunches.  And in Mayo, the pilgrims sat at the picnic tables which are usually set up for 
the August pilgrimage. 
Participants of the pilgrimage continuously commented on the generosity of our parishes – the refreshments 
provided by our parishioners were a big hit, especially the gluten-free muffins!  And every church visited 
along the journey received donations from the pilgrims. 
 
The pilgrimage ended on Saturday, June 2nd with a mass in Angers, presided by Archbishop Paul-André 
Durocher, followed by a spaghetti supper in the Masson church hall provided by La mie de l’entraide, our 
local food bank.   
 
To see some of the pilgrims’ comments, go to the diocesan website at: http://diocesegatineau.org and click 
on the link Pèlerinage des chemins qui marchent. 
 

       
 
 
PASTORAL LETTER ANNOUNCING THE DIOCESAN JUBILEE YEAR 
The pastoral letter that has been received from the Diocese concerning the Diocesan Jubilee Year is 
available on the Bulletin Boards at the entrance of our churches.  The information is also available on the 
Diocesan Website, at diocesegat.org. 
 

EVANGELIZERS IN THE MIDST OF YOUTH 
You are between 16 and 35 and you want to 
be heard for a change? This is an invitation 
you will not want to miss.  Come participate in 
a diocesan meeting with Mgr Durocher, the 
new Archbishop of Gatineau 
 
Date: Saturday, June 22, 2012 
Hour: 5:30 pm to 7:30 pm 

Where: Relais « Au Chêne », 45 Prévost Street, Gatineau, Hull Sector. 
 

 
MESSAGE FROM ST. STEPHEN’S ANGLICAN CHURCH 
This year's Camp ARK will be held the week of August 13th at St. Stephen's. 
More information will be sent out this month. 
 
Matthew J. Brown 
Diocesan Missioner for Youth Formation & Vocation, Anglican Diocese of Ottawa. 
 
 
138TH ANNUAL PILGRIMAGE TO STE-ANNE-DE BEAUPRE AND TO CAP-DE-LA-MADELEINE  
Invitation to the Dioceses of Ottawa, Gatineau, Pembroke, Mont-Laurier, and Alexdandria/Cornwall to the 
annual pilgrimage on August 11–12, 2012.  The weekend celebrant is Archbishop Paul-André Durocher, 
Archdiocese of Gatineau.  For more information, please contact Mike Budge at 613-224-8110.   
 
OLV SOCIETY: 
The Society is looking for drinking glasses and coffee cups for some events in the church. Also, if you have a 
good working fridge, the Society would like to hear from you. 
 
REMINDER: The garage sale is on Saturday, September 8. If you have anything to donate, or for pick-up, 
the last day will be Monday September 3. Nothing will be accepted the day of the sale. No clothing, large 
items (furniture, beds, dressers etc.), can be accepted. 
 
Please call Monique at 819-986-3166 for information on any of the above OLV Society items.  
 

WEEKLY RECEIPTS 
 

WEEKLY RECEIPTS  OLV ST. MALACHY 
June 9-10, 2012 (Sunday Offering)  $ 601.00 $ 361.00 
   



ARE YOU NEW TO OUR PARISH? 
Welcome to all who want to make their faith home here! You may have come from other places. You may have 
been “away for a while”. Be assured that we love to have you among us. We would appreciate it very much if you 
identified yourself at Mass. It would also help if you would take the time to fill out a registration form. The next 
time you are with us, you may leave it in the collection basket or give it to one of the ushers or to the priest.  
Welcome.     


